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Week 10 Term 2 
 

Holidays are here again. I hope you all find worthwhile activities to do together. Have 
you checked out the Frisbee golf down on the Esplanade?? The skateboard park is     
reopening. Keep safe, refresh and bring your energy and enthusiasm back next term.  

Reports will be coming home Thursday with your child. Parent interviews will be Week 2 
Tuesday 30 and Wednesday 31 July. To book interviews online please go to 
www.schoolinterviews.co.nz/code   Please use this as the code n9kej 

With this newsletter your child will also receive a Winter Reading Challenge to do over 
the holidays.   Please make sure that these are handed into the office 
before the end of the first week of term 3.  

Westport Skatepark Reopening Saturday 6th July 11am.  

All welcome. 

 

Get Your Hands Dirty These Holidays 

Punakaiki Coastal Restoration Project 

Kids Planting. Wednesday 17 July. 10am-3pm. Parent supervision necessary 

Register 03 7811808 or 021452308 with Annie or Adele 

Message on facebook @ PUNAKAIKICVNZ 

 

Before the next term begins check with the class teacher if your child has run out of  
usable pens/pencils/rulers /glue sticks etc 

Rippa Rugby cancelled today will be Thursday week 1 term 3. 

 

Results for the primary sports Canterbury cross country - 
Addison Saunders - 61/181;  Millie Fitzgerald- 85/188; 
Lenka Cargill - 138/188;  Jack  Anderson- 24/189  

Also congratulations to all those children who competed in 
the Junior and middle school cross country held at school 
yesterday. It was great to see everyone giving it their best 
and with smiles on their faces! Thanks also to all the     
supporters who came along to watch. 



 

 
 

Teacher’s Dreams 
What do teachers want to be instead of being teachers? 
Mr Hart could have been a famous rugby player, but he 
became a teacher and his dreams were crushed. 
Imagine if Mr Herrick was the world’s fastest runner or Mrs 
Duston was the world’s best race car driver! Mr A could 
have been the best swimmer in the world. Teresa could 
have been a news reporter. 
Miss Halsall could have been a crocodile hunter and Mrs 
Clem could have been Crocodile Dundee. Mrs Rodger 
could have been a basketball player and Mrs Campey the 
best motorbike rider in the world. 
What about Miss Ward? She could have been the world’s 
fastest walker. Miss Sloan could 
have been movie star, 
Mrs Fairweather could have 
been an astronaut and Mrs 
Forsyth a ballet dancer. 
Instead they became the 
world’s best teachers. Mr Hart is 
a great dodgeball player. Miss 
Halsall is very artistic and Mrs 
Campey is another very good, 
artistic teacher. Mr Herrick has a 
very good, growly voice and all 
the other teachers are great in 
their own way. 
Do you have a dream job? 

By Jonathan Reedy 

 



          
 
 

Kia ora 

This email contains the following information: 

-        General information about 105 which could be utilised in your school newsletter 
-        Collateral which will be brought by our Police school co-ordinators to educate 
about when to use 105 
-        Information about what you need to do if your school has a PABX which may need 
to be changed to enable 105 
-        Information about a fantastic competition being run by Vodafone to come up with 
your own 105 song to win prizes for your school 
  

General information for your school newsletter 
NZ Police recently launched a new non emergency number, 105. We’ve done this to make it 
easier to get hold of us in the event of non-urgent situations or ‘Things which have Already 
Happened’, which don’t require Police assistance immediately.  
You can call us on 105 for all non emergencies, or you can go online at 105.police.govt.nz to 
report things like: 
- Lost property 
- Theft for a public place or car 
- Intentional property damage 
- Or to get an update or add info to a previous report 
In the event of an emergency, always call 111 - Things that are Happening Now. 
  
Collateral 
Over the next year our Police School Co-ordinators will be bringing educational collateral sup-
porting the rollout of 105.  If you would like this collateral prior to their visit please go to the re-
sources page at 105.police.govt.nz. 

Vodafone Competition - Sing your way to win part of a total prize pool of $13K 
As proud technology partners, Vodafone are helping to spread the word about 105.  
  
Check out the New Zealand Police 105 song, then re-create your own version. Get your col-
leagues involved. Simply film it, then upload to vodafone.co.nz/105 for the chance to win part of 
a total prize pool of $13,000 from Vodafone.  
  

Visit 105.police.govt.nz to hear the song or visit vodafone.co.nz/105 find out more about 
the competition  

Private Phone Systems (PABX) 
Though Police has worked with NZ Telcos to enable the 105 number to dial out nationally we             
realise that many schools have their own private phone systems and for some the 105 number 
may not dial out. Please check that you can dial out 105 and if you can’t, please contact your 
phone service    provider to update your dial plan to allow the 105 number to dial out.  
 Ngā mihi 

New Zealand Police 

 
Urgently Wanted: 

Rental property, must be warm for a 
solo mum and a child.  Needs to be pet 
friendly.  Please phone Fiona             
027 2580181. 

http://105.police.govt.nz
http://105.police.govt.nz
http://vodafone.co.nz/105
http://105.police.govt.nz
http://vodafone.co.nz/105


Principal Awards: 
Baylee Rowsell:  Working so well to complete his Science Fair project.  
Marnie Stevenson:  The maturity and consideration you always show when 
working on co-operative tasks with others. 
Avery Cave:  Stunning improvement in oral language! 
Erika Walsh:  Stunning improvement in alphabet letter recognition! 
Harper Brown:  Karate chopping, roboting and chunking up unknown words 
with confidence and blending them together beautifully! Tino Pai!! 
Amber Foote:  Her willingness to help a classmate make a positive decision! 
Mikayla Dawson:  Her willingness to help a classmate make a positive decision! 
Sam Bailey:  Conscientiously editing his “Poison Dart Frog” report. 
Kiana Harris:  Becoming more independent!  Well done Kiana you are working 
on your self management skills.  
Raymond Shierny:  His dedication to the Rippa Rugby team and hard training 
he puts in.  
Rico Warren:  Excellent story writing. 
Sophie Russ:  Her enthusiasm to learn during our Stockton visit. 
Blair Hand:  His enthusiasm to learn during our Stockton visit.  
Blake James:  Completing all homework tasks on time and to a high standard.  
Leon Bennett:  Creativity in the dance project, teaching other children how to 
do moves.  
 
 
Unleashed Writers Award: 
Issac Robinson, Aydan Crawley, Holly 
Freeman, Alexander Ritchie,                
Lily Rossiter, Isla Cropp, Luke Watts, 
Baylee Rowsell, Lenka Cargill,           
Leroy van de Jagt, Ethan McLeod, 
Jenelyn Hand. 
 
Reading Recovery Award: 
Mazie Paul 
 
Special Principal Awards: 
Logan and Porsha Carey, 
 Ivy Thompson.  
Special Awards:  Manaia Harris and 
Felix Soster. 
 
 
Photo of Junior Cross Country 
Maia Samuels, Jessie Barlow and  
Ollie Campey 

Events: 
4th July Reports due home 
5th July      End of Term 2 
22nd July Term 3 starts 
30th July Parent/Teacher Interviews 
31st July Parent/Teacher Interviews 


